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Minutes of the Ordinary General Meeting held at The Old Schoolroom, Llangan on Tuesday 3rd March 2020 at 7:00PM
1. Welcome, record of Members present and apologies for absence

Attendees: Cllr Keith Jones (Chairman), Cllr D Hammond, Cllr Karl Jones, Cllr D Reed, Cllr N Blethyn, Cllr B Hayball-Jones, Cllr H Davies, Cllr L Brookes
Also present: K Protheroe (Clerk)
Apologies for Absence: Cllr P Wilson, Cllr C Cave, PCSO A Stone
2. Disclosure and confirmation of declarations of interest 

Cllr Karl Jones’s existing declaration in respect of the adverse possession application relating to the land to the South of the Croft, Llangan (Agenda Item 5).
3. To receive the Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on 4th February 2020

The Chair noted that the minute relating to Agenda Item 5 (Public Session) 
was incomplete. The Chair proposed that the minutes should record that at 
the end of the public session the Chairman suspended the meeting 
because 
of the disruptive behaviour of Cllr Karl Jones, who then left, and the 
Members agreed to 
resume proceedings. This was seconded by Cllr Davies. 
A vote was called, with five votes for the proposal, one abstention and one 
against. The 
proposal was passed.

Cllr Davies noted that the minute relating to Agenda Item 18 (To consider 
any reports from Councillors) was incomplete. Cllr Davies proposed that the 
minutes should record that there was a discussion amongst the Community 
Council members concerning Cllr Karl Jones’s behaviour. The Community 
Council decided that action should be taken to address this matter. This was 
seconded by Cllr Reed. A vote was called, with five votes for the proposal, 
one abstention and one against. The proposal was passed.
It was proposed by Cllr Reed to accept the minutes of the OGM, as amended, as a true record; this was seconded by Cllr Davies and agreed by all. 
4. To consider any matters arising from those minutes not covered elsewhere in the agenda

There were four matters arising.

Agenda Item 10. January 2020: The Clerk advised that the VOGC has confirmed that the decision in respect of Ruthin and Garawa quarries was delegated to officers of the VOGC. The Community Council decided to ask their VOGC councillor, Cllr Christine Cave, to call in the application so it may be considered by the Planning Committee.
Action point: Clerk to write to Cllr Cave

Agenda Item 5. February 2020: 
· The Clerk confirmed that the VOGC would be erecting a signpost to enable he display of notices in relation to the Yr Efail footpath
· The Clerk confirmed that all minutes and agendas on the Community Council’s website are now up to date


Agenda Item 9. February 2020: The Clerk confirmed that the VOGC 
had been advised of the Community Council’s decision in respect of the 
2020/21 Precept. 

Agenda Item 13. February 2020: The Clerk confirmed that he had contacted 
Natural Resources Wales and reported the complainant’s allegation relating to 
the pollution of a waterway. The Clerk noted that the matter had already been 
reported and that to date no pollution had been found by NRW, although their 
work in the area continues.
5. 
Adverse possession application: Land to the South of the Croft, Llangan


The Clerk advised the Community Council that the HM Land Registry’s case 
summary has not been received as expected and the matter would, therefore, 
be placed on the agenda for the next meeting.

The Community Council noted the report.
6. Public session

There were no members of the public present. 
7. To consider Police Matters
The Clerk informed the Community Council that he had been advised by the Police that one crime had been committed in the area since the last meeting, which was a domestic incident.
Cllr Reed noted that the Police Wales report on Llangan has not been update on the website since December 2019.
Action point: The Clerk to write to PCSO Angela Stone to clarify
8. To consider County Council matters
The Community Council noted Cllr Cave’s written report.

The Community Council noted the changes proposed to the Llangan and Ewenny ward proposed by ‘The Local Democracy and Boundary Commission for Wales: First stage review of the Vale of Glamorgan’. Members noted that the proposals would reduce the size of the current Llandow and Ewenny Ward by moving Ewenny to a revised St Bride’s Ward. Currently both wards are represented by one VOGC councillor. The proposal would increase the number to a total of three, despite the total number of electors remaining basically similar.  The Community Council also noted that it would reduce community facilities in the ward.
The Community Council decided to respond to the consultation by questioning the need for two new councillors and noting the reduction of community facilities that would result.
Action point: Clerk to write to the Boundary Commission
Members noted the VOGC’s invitation to nominate candidate sites in the VOGC area for gypsy and traveller sites. The Community Council decided not to make any nominations.
9. To consider community centre reports on Llangan and Treoes Halls including Llangan extension

Cllrs Davies and Blethyn updated members on recent activities at the two halls.

10. To consider the Clerk’s report including matters of a financial nature

The Community Council noted the Clerk’s activities detailed in the report.
The Clerk reminded members of the details in the updated defibrillators report and information required from the members.
The Clerk outlined the Council’s financial position. Funds as of 17th February 2020 = £27,658 (cashbook - including payments listed below). The Clerk confirmed that the cashbook reconciled to the bank statement as at 17th February 2020.
The Clerk outlined the payments to be approved by the Council at the meeting. It was proposed by Cllr Blethyn that the following payments should be made by LCC:
	03/03/2020
	Wales Audit Office
	101132
	277.50

	03/03/2020
03/03/2020
	One Voice Wales membership fee
Lee Williams Decorators
	101133
101135
	110.00
1620.00


This was seconded by Cllr Keith Jones and agreed by all.
As instructed by the Community Council, the Clerk confirmed that the VOGC had agreed to a six-month extension of the grass-cutting contract to 31st August 2020 at a cost of £441.95.
The Clerk confirmed that since the February 2020 meeting two new receipts had been received:
	19/02/2020
	VAT reclaim
	£876.73

	27/02/2020
	WEFO-RPW Grant -Llangan Hall
	£1,750.56


The Clerk confirmed that since the February meeting, no new planning applications requiring members consideration have been received. 

The Council was also advised that the following application was approved by the Planning Committee:

Application No. 2019/01429/FUL

Location: Lodestar, Treoes

Proposal: Detached wooden outbuilding
The Council was further advised that the following application was rejected by the Planning committee:

Application No. 2019/01246/FUL

Location: Heol Las Farm, Llangan

11. New website: Update

It was confirmed that the projected go-live date for the new website remains 1st April 2020.

12. Treoes allotments: Update
There was no update at this meeting.
13. To consider any correspondence and associated replies required 

The Clerk advised the Council that no correspondence required their attention at the meeting.
14. To consider any reports of Councillors 
There were seven items raised by Members:

1. Cllr Blethyn updated members on a forthcoming meeting with VOGC regarding the new Treoes playground

2. Cllr Brookes updated members in respect of the Llangan Primary School Governors’ meeting

3. Cllr Hayball-Jones noted that the flooding of the Horsefair Road culvert continues
4. Cllrs Reed and Hammond noted several potholes on the road into Llangan and the Llangan-Treoes road that need to be addressed
5. Members raised the Parc Newydd, Treoes open space and the previous decision of the Community Council to repair/replace the grill covering the well and to add the maintenance of the area to the current grass-cutting contract. The land is not owned by the Community Council

6. Cllr Reed noted that a sign has been erected advising heavy vehicles not to follow their satnavs into the village. Could such signs be installed in Treoes?
7. Members raised the continuing problem with speeding traffic through the village of Treoes


Finally Cllr Hayball-Jones asked if a message could be posted on the 
Community Council’s website expressing the Community Council’s 
condolences following the passing of former councillor Elizabeth Matthews. 
The Clerk advised members that a card had been sent to the family on behalf 
of the Council and would arrange for the message to be posted on the 
website.
Action points: Clerk to write to the VOGC regarding Horsefair Road, satnav signs, speeding traffic through Treoes, the potholes and Parc Newydd
15. Time, date and venue of next meeting
The Community Council was reminded the next Ordinary meeting will be on Tuesday 7th April 2020 at 7pm in The Old School Rooms, Llangan and the full calendar of meetings for 2020/21 was approved.
16. The meeting closed at 8:14pm 
a. Signed:


b. Dated: 
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